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Dr R F Walker
Email: rw52@soas.ac.uk 
15 September 2020
Ref: 9307  
Dear Dr Faure Walker,
Freedom of Information Act 2000 Request  
Thank you for your Freedom of Information (FOI) request which we received on 17 August 2020.
The FOI Act gives you the right to know whether we hold the information you want and to have it communicated to you, subject to any exemptions which may apply. It is a public disclosure regime, not a private regime. This means that any information disclosed under the FOI Act by definition becomes available to the wider public. 
Request 
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following information from CPS:

1. Dates of meetings between the CPS and The Commission for Countering Extremism, from 15 March 2018 to the present.
We have a record of meetings with the Commission for Countering Extremism on the following dates:
06/11/2018

10/10/2019

05/05/2020
2. Details of correspondence between and advice given from the CPS to The Commission for Countering Extremism regarding the Commission's report on Challenging Hateful Extremism.

3. 
Details of correspondence between and advice given from the CPS to The Commission for Countering Extremism regarding the Commission's 'review of how effective existing laws are in dealing with hateful extremist activity in our country', see: https://extremismcommission.blog.gov.uk/2020/06/10/today-we-launch-our-legal-review/  

The Crown Prosecution Service (CPS) has not provided specific advice in relation to the above review and report but has sent general information to the Commission for Countering Extremism (CCE) following two of the meetings listed above.  
In terms of the detail of correspondence following the meeting on 06/11/2018, the CPS sent an email to the CCE providing a link to the hate crime webpage along with copies of reports relating to the cross-Government Hate Crime Action Plan and hate crime partner documentation produced by the Home Office. CPS also provided an example of a policy statement found on the hate crime webpage and an explanation how the statements present the CPS approach to such crimes for the wider public along with information on how they were developed with the support of specifically convened National Scrutiny Panels for each publication.
Following the meeting on 10/10/2019, the CPS sent an email to the CCE advising that the Counter Terrorism Division deals with allegations relating to offences under Part III Public Order Act 1986.  Links were provided to the CPS legal guidance which is available via the website. To assist, those links are provided:

· Racist and Religious Hate Crime: https://www.cps.gov.uk/legal-guidance/racist-and-religious-hate-crime-prosecution-guidance
· Stirring up hatred on the grounds of sexual orientation: https://www.cps.gov.uk/legal-guidance/homophobic-biphobic-and-transphobic-hate-crime-prosecution-guidance
If you are not satisfied with this response you have the right to request an internal review by responding in writing to the address below within two months of the date of this response. The internal review will be handled by a member of CPS staff who has not been involved with your original request.

IAT@cps.gov.uk
Information Access Team
Floor 8
102 Petty France
London
SW1H 9AJ

You do have the right to ask the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) to investigate any aspect of your complaint. However, please note that the ICO is likely to expect internal complaints procedures to have been exhausted before beginning their investigation.

Yours sincerely

Ms L Mossop
Information Access Team
020 3357 0788
IAT@cps.gov.uk 
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